
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 7 By Councillor Whyte for answer by 

the Convener of the Transport and 
Environment Committee at a meeting 
of the Council on 24 November 2022 

  Following the closure of the Edinburgh Cycle Hire Scheme 

in September 2021 the City has been without a bikeshare 

scheme despite the previous popularity of the scheme 

during its operation. 

The Energy Savings Trust manages Transport Scotland 

funding which enable the eBike Grant Fund for 2022/23 

which under Category B offers up to £200,000 per 

application towards large-scale fleets of pool bikes or public 

bikeshare/hire schemes and promoting large scale uptake of 

ebikes. 

These funds were available to local authorities and 

applications closed on 18 November 2022. 

Question  Has the Council applied to the fund to help enable the 

reinstatement of a Bikeshare scheme and, if not, why not? 

Answer   

   

   

 
 


